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HELPING  
LIBRARIES REACH  
NEW HEIGHTSfriends
FOL Chapter Sponsored Events
Visit our website for more upcoming  
events: www.folmc.org/events-calendar.

MARCH
2	 3 p.m., Damascus: Teen Meet-Ups –  

Breakerspace
15	 7 p.m., Silver Spring: Author Series –  

Barbara Feinman Todd
17	 10 a.m., Kensington Park: Writers Workshop  

– All the Write Stuff
17	 1 p.m., Davis: Kitchen Chemistry
18	 2 p.m., Gaithersburg: Strawberry DNA
28	 2 p.m., Chevy Chase: Fiction, Memoir  

and Biography Book Group

APRIL
5	 12:30 p.m., Potomac: Great Decisions – China 

and America, the New Geopolitical Equation
8	 2 p.m., Silver Spring: Buoyancy/Archimedes
10	 3 p.m., Olney: Make Fabulous Vinyl Art
10	 6:30 p.m., Kensington Park: Author Talks – 

Michelle Carter
14	 2 p.m,. Davis: Crime Science Investigations 

– Escape Room
15	 2 p.m., Gaithersburg: Fun with  

Computer Programming 
29	 2 p.m., Damascus: The Deep Blue Sea

MAY
5	 2 p.m., Chevy Chase: Foreign Film Showing 

“Testament of Youth”
15	 7 p.m., Bethesda: Classics in Context –  

Martha Quest
22	 11 a.m., Little Falls: AARP Safe Driving Course
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At the 4th Annual Library After Dark 
Gala, on Saturday, April 14 at 7:30 
p.m. at the Rockville Memorial Library, 
we will recognize the library staff, 
volunteers, donors, and community 
leaders who make Montgomery County 
Public Libraries (MCPL) an outstanding, 
nationally-recognized system. This 
year’s theme, Stories from the Stacks, 
celebrates not only the stories told in books at our libraries but of those who benefit 
from their rich resources to learn, grow, and create community. This is a chance to 
pay tribute and give back to libraries through your donations and your attendance at 
the premier library event of the year. 

Tickets available for purchase at www.folmc.org/lad

APRIL �� • �:��-��:�� p.m.
Rockville Memorial Library

STORIES from  
     the STACKS

� t h  A N N UA L  L I B R A RY  A F T E R  DA R K

Thank You Sponsors

United  
Therapeutics IBM

Aileen Klein

Honoring
B. Parker Hamilton

Honorary Committee
Tebabu Assefa and Sara Mussie

Gilberto and Karen Zelaya

Margaret Engel

2017 Library After Dark Gala emcee  
Tamika Smith, WAMU’s weekend host.



Dear Friends,

We are gearing up for an exciting season of 
programs including your favorite signature 
events and some exciting new ones. Our 
Immigrants in Literature Literary Series will be 
held on March 22 with local authors Dawit Habte 
and Ginny Gong. This program begins our discussion 
of the immigrant experience in Montgomery County as 
we celebrate the NEA Big Read by reading The Beautiful 
Things that Heaven Bears by Dinaw Mengestu. Join us 
for programs from April to June including library book 
discussion groups, a lively musical program featuring DJ Gee 
Man on April 21, an authentic Ethiopian coffee ceremony on May 12, a unique 
creative writing celebration for young authors on May 23, and a closing ceremony 
with a keynote address by Dinaw Mengestu on June 9. See the full list of NEA Big 
Read events at www.folmc.org/big-read/.

We also invite you to join us on April 14 at Library After Dark, the premiere library 
event of the year, to acknowledge our most generous donors and dedicated library 
staff and volunteers. This year's theme, Stories from the Stacks, will honor the 
personal stories of those who contribute to the success of our libraries, including a 
special tribute to former Library Director, Parker Hamilton. You won't want to miss 
this wonderful chance to give back to libraries, connect with the library community, 
and share your own stories. Visit www.folmc.org/lad/ for ticket information and 
sponsorship opportunities; or call (240) 777-0020 to discuss how you or your 
company can be involved.
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FOLMC is supported in part by funding from the Arts 
and Humanities Council of Montgomery County.

From the President of the Board 
and the Executive Director
Tom Thomson and Ari Z. Brooks, MSW

Student Board Rep Recruitment
FOLMC is now accepting applications for a Student Representative to the 
Board of Trustees. The term for the selected student will begin in August 
2018. The deadline for application materials is March 31. Eligible students 
should be entering 11th grade in the fall of 2018 and must attend school and 
live in Montgomery County.

Student Representatives to the Board of Trustees gain valuable insight and 
experience related to areas of nonprofit organizations, nonprofit boards and 
governance, leadership, and community involvement. While not a voting 
member of the Board of Trustees, the student representative will impact 
how FOLMC determines programs and enhancements with particular focus 
for how to best serve the teen population in Montgomery County.

To learn more and submit an application visit  
www.folmc.org/about/student-representative/.



Fred Evans
Board Spotlight

Fred Evans retired from the Montgomery County 
Public Schools after a successful 30-year career. 
While principal of Gaithersburg High School and 
Parkland Middle School, he helped to create 
strong community partnerships with parents, 
local and state governmental agencies, and local 
non-profit community groups to enhance the 
educational opportunities for his students. 

As an educator, Mr. Evans experienced how 
important libraries were for his students and their 
families. He decided to become an FOLMC board 
member to advocate for appropriate resources 
for the entire county library system. Mr. Evans 
has been on the board since 2017 and is on the 
Executive and Advocacy committees. Prior to 
joining the board he served as a judge for the 
Mosaic: Diversity Through Creative Writing 

program. He 
enjoys going to 
the local branches to 
see “first-hand” the excellent services provided to 
library users.

Originally from Pittsburgh, PA, Mr. Evans 
graduated from Ohio Wesleyan University and 
earned a master’s degree in school administration 
at McDaniel College. He fondly remembers the 
many hours that he spent in his local Pittsburgh 
library, which was within walking distance from 
his home. On a personal note, Mr. Evans enjoys 
reading biographies about famous athletes and a 
variety of American history books. Currently, Mr. 
Evans is reading 1968 by Mark Kurlansky. 

Mr. Evans serves as an adjunct professor of 
education leadership at Hood College.
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Mosaic Awards Ceremony
Wednesday, May 23, 6 p.m.
Gaithersburg Arts Barn, 311 Kent Square Road
Celebrate the winners and honorable mentions of the Mosaic: Diversity Through 
Creative Writing program. Hear students read their moving pieces and creatively 
express their diversity and culture through poems, essays, and short stories. A published anthology 
of these works will be for sale at the event and will also be available for check out at local libraries and 
middle school media centers.

Students will be treated to an appearance by Kwame Alexander, poet, educator, and bestselling author  
of Rebound (Pub Date: April 2, 2018), the follow-up to his Newbery-medal winning middle grade novel, The 
Crossover. The New York Times calls him "one of the country's most innovative children's book authors."

Now in its seventh year, this annual language arts program for middle school students showcases their 
creative talents and expresses their cultural identities. The program is held in partnership with Montgomery 
County Public Schools (MCPS) and Montgomery County Public Libraries (MCPL). 

The event is free and open to the public. Please register at www.folmc.org/mosaic/.

CELEBRATING DIVERSITY  
THROUGH CREATIVE WRITING
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Big Read Literary Series and Salons

Immigrant Experience  
in Literature
Thursday, March 22, 11:30 a.m.
The Mansion at Strathmore,  
10701 Rockville Pike
FOLMC will host an 
NEA Big Read pre-kickoff featuring an author panel on the 
immigrant experience in literature with Eritrean-born Dawit 
Gebremichael Habte, software engineer and author of 
Gratitude in Low Voices, and Ginny Gong, community leader 
and author of From Ironing Board to Corporate Board. 

Tickets are available at www.folmc.org/events-calendar/
literary-series/.

Vinyl Day Record Panel
Red Sea Recordings: The Recording Industry in Eritrea
Saturday, April 21
Silver Spring Library, 900 Wayne Avenue
Legendary recording artist Abdella Abubaker 
discusses the history of the recording industry in Eritrea. 
Learn about the rich history of ritual music and how the 
recording industry has evolved from revolutionary funk to 
viral pop. 

Ethiopian  
Coffee Ceremony 
Saturday, May 12, 11 a.m. 
FOLMC Bookstore 
8901 Colesville Road, Silver Spring
Join us for an authentic Ethiopian coffee 
ceremony and hambasha (a ceremonial 
bread eaten on special occasions) tasting 
presented in partnership with Blessed 
Coffee. This event is free and open to the 
first 50 people who register. Registration 
opens on April 2 at www.folmc.org. 

MCPL Book Discussion Group
Join the conversation. MCPL Book Discussion Groups are 
happening around the county as part of the NEA Big Read 
in Montgomery County. Check out the MCPL NEA Big Read 
calendar at montgomerycountymd.gov/Library/programs/
neabigread.html.

Closing Ceremony
Saturday, June 9, 7:30 p.m.
Silver Spring Library, 900 Wayne Avenue
Dinaw Mengestu will be the keynote speaker  
at the NEA Big Read Closing Ceremony.

Saturday, April 21, 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.
Silver Spring Library, 900 Wayne Ave
Join John Corbett, author of Vinyl Freak: Love Letters to a Dying Medium, 
at this retro event celebrating vinyl records. Corbett will be one of several 
speakers discussing political and historical aspects of the vinyl record 
industry. In addition, there will be makerspace activities for all ages, record 
sales, demonstrations, and live music. Join in the fun and bring the whole family.

The event is hosted in partnership with MCPL, Open Sky Jazz, Friends of the Library, Silver Spring 
Chapter, and Levine Music.

In conjunction with the Vinyl Day Festival, Olney Library, 3500 Olney-Laytonsville Road, will host  
Make Fabulous Vinyl Art on Tuesday, April 10 at 3 p.m. Make fabulous art out of scratched, and broken 
vinyl records. FOLMC will provide vinyl records; you bring the creativity and manpower! Sponsored by 
Friends of the Library, Olney Chapter.

Vinyl Day Record Festival

Visit www.folmc.org/big-read/ for all NEA  
Big Read in Montgomery County events.



Wedding at Wheaton Bookstore

Over the years, FOLMC has hosted many kinds 
of events from cooking classes to a battle of the 
bands, but never before in our history have we 
hosted a wedding. This spring, we are delighted 
to host the nuptials of booklovers, Kathy Trumbull 
and Reggie Harrison at our Wheaton Bookstore 
(temporarily housed at the Old Silver Spring 
Library). The bride-to-be works for a wine 
distributor and loves to read. Her fiancé is a realtor 
and paints in his spare time. 

Last April Reggie proposed to Kathy at the 
bookstore – in the romance section! The couple 
chose to wed in the bookstore since it is where 
they had their very first date. Reggie’s proposal 
began with how romantic the bookstore was, filled 
with love stories and poetry, and then he started 

reciting a poem, before pulling out 
a ring. Kathy said “It was the most 
romantic way he could've ever  
asked me to marry him!”

The wedding is planned for the late 
afternoon with 50 family members 
and close friends gathered in the 
aisles of the bookstore. There are 
no honeymoon plans set as of yet, 
but we’re sure the travel section will 
give them many ideas.

We are very excited to celebrate Kathy and 
Reggie’s love and friendship at a place that is dear 
to them and all those who love a good book with a 
happy ending.

So far, fiscal year 2018 (FY18) has been very exciting. We 
have been moving forward in fulfilling the objectives of our 
FY17-20 Strategic Plan, while finding ways to contribute to 
the County’s savings plans. It has been challenging, but we 
have accomplished a great deal, including the following:

•	 Refreshed Aspen Hill, Little Falls, and Quince Orchard libraries.

•	Offered a creative writing workshop for veterans, active 
service members, and their adult family members to help 
shape and tell their stories.

•	Collaborated with Gandhi Brigade Youth Media to offer free 
video production classes for high school students.

•	Added 19 hours more per week of service to three 
branches - Little Falls, Kensington Park, and Twinbrook.

•	Offered Animation Workshops during Montgomery 
County Public Schools’ winter break.

•	 Launched LearningExpress Library offering free access to 
hundreds of online resources for academic and career success.

•	Added Early Literacy and After School Edge tablets at 17 of 
our 21 branches.

•	Hosted our second comic convention, MoComCon.

•	Provided Lynda.com, offering free access to a collection 
of high-quality video tutorials taught by industry experts, 

giving customers the 
opportunity to learn 
skills to achieve personal 
and professional goals.

•	Through a grant from the NBC Universal Foundation and 
Montgomery Community Media, began offering Literary 
Explorers, a program to teach those ages 10 – 14 how to 
create and video a book talk.

•	Celebrated the first anniversary of MCPL’s podcast, 
Library Matters. The podcast produces new episodes 
every two weeks that explore the world of books, libraries, 
technology, learning, and current events.

•	Joined Montgomery College, the Gaithersburg Book 
Festival, FOLMC, and Montgomery County Public Schools 
in hosting Chimamanda Ngozi Adichi, the author of the 
2017 One Maryland One Book selection, Purple Hibiscus.

•	Received a National Endowment for the Arts (NEA) Big 
Read grant in partnership with FOLMC, Montgomery 
Community Media, and the Gaithersburg Book Festival.

At the close of FY18, a complete list of accomplishments 
will be compiled and included in our 2018 Report to the 
Community. We thank you for your support in helping us 
achieve our goals.

From the Library Director
Anita Vassallo, Acting MCPL Director
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KENSINGTON PARK
President: Eli Sola-Sole

Striving to unify our reading community, 
the Friends of the Library, Kensington 
Park Chapter (FOLKP) is sponsoring 
evergreen programs while piloting 
fresh options in 2018. Join us for one or 
all of our exciting upcoming events. On 
March 17 from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. FOLKP is 
hosting a free workshop All the Write Stuff 
where facilitator Steve Piacente is joined by 
authors featured in Kensington’s 13th Annual 
Day of the Book Festival scheduled for April 22. 
Sessions, for new and experienced adult writers, address writing poetry, history, and 
memoir; navigating publication; and the writing career. On April 10 from 6:30 p.m. to 
8:00 p.m., professional journalist, Michelle Carter shares her memoir, From Under the 
Russian Snow, as part of FOLKP’s Author Talks series. For questions and to register 
for any of these events, email kensingtonpark@folmc.org.

In addition to local library events, FOLKP is participating in the county-wide NEA 
Big Read by hosting interactive programs. Visit montgomerycountymd.gov/library/
branches/kensingtonpark.html/ for chapter sponsored events.

FOLKP had a busy 2017 as well. The chapter hosted Harry Potter & the Sorcerer’s 
Stone 20th Anniversary Party in June. Nearly 200 muggles and others hunted 
Deathly Hallows-themed clues for prizes hidden in the library. All enjoyed the 
themed cakes, too. In August, our Eclipse Party saw hundreds of astronomy fans 
looking skyward using—and sharing—the free glasses from the library or viewers 
of their own making. First Night Pajama Party in October celebrated the newly (re-)
expanded evening hours where families enjoyed an evening of bedtime stories and 
games. In December, Music IN the Library (see photo above) quietly enhanced 
the patron visit and library experience while keyboardist Scott Camillo and bassist 
Scott Douglass played various songs - and took requests!

In addition to events, FOLKP proudly supports local authors with a permanent Local 
Author Shelf. Shepherding these books through the cataloguing process ensures 
each is available for regular circulation. Like all the titles, the 10 most recent 
additions represent many genres. 

Kensington Park Library patrons are surrounded by art and 
beauty with the library’s professionally installed giant wall 
mural and stair risers featuring an array of classic titles and 
Walker Wall Art System, which showcases amazing art from 
local artists. Outdoors, patrons can enjoy nature, relax and 
sit next to the Wizard of Oz garden, phase one of seven 
accessible, interactive, and sustainable gardens featuring 
children’s literature designed pro bono by local resident and 
landscape architect, Karin Johnson. 

These events, program supplies and capital improvements are funded through FOLKP 
member dues, donations, and a book sale in the lobby. Join the chapter and help 
enrich the Kensington Park Library. Contact kensingtonpark@folmc.org for details.

FOLMC CHAPTERS

Aspen Hill
4407 Aspen Hill Road
Rockville, MD 20853
President: Chris Swan
aspenhill@folmc.org

Bethesda
7400 Arlington Road
Bethesda, MD 20814
President: Joan Greenbaum
bethesda@folmc.org

Chevy Chase
8005 Connecticut Avenue
Chevy Chase, MD 20815
President: Judy McGuire
chevychase@folmc.org

Damascus
9701 Main Street
Damascus, MD 20872
President: Earl Patrick
damascus@folmc.org

Davis
6400 Democracy Boulevard
Bethesda, MD 20817
President: Robert Owen
davis@folmc.org

Gaithersburg
18330 Montgomery Village Avenue
Gaithersburg, MD 20879
President: Virginia Shull
gaithersburg@folmc.org

Germantown
19840 Century Boulevard
Germantown, MD 20874
President: Robert Fuss
germantown@folmc.org

Kensington Park
4201 Knowles Avenue
Kensington, MD 20895
President: Eli Sola-Sole
kensingtonpark@folmc.org

Little Falls
5501 Massachusetts Avenue
Bethesda, MD 20816
President: Jane Snyder
littlefalls@folmc.org

Chapter Spotlight
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Olney
3500 Olney-Laytonsville Road
Olney, MD 20832
President: Salley Shannon
olney@folmc.org

Potomac
1101 Glenolden Drive
Potomac, MD 20854
President: Edythe Wingate
potomac@folmc.org

Marilyn J. Praisner
14910 Old Columbia Pike 
Burtonsville, MD 20866
Co-chairs: Vicky Taheri & Nora Siegel
praisner@folmc.org

Quince Orchard
15831 Quince Orchard Road
Gaithersburg, MD 20878
President: Dawn Fairbanks
quinceorchard@folmc.org

Rockville
21 Maryland Avenue, Suite 100 
Rockville, MD 20850
President: Kathy Wessman
rockville@folmc.org

Silver Spring
900 Wayne Avenue
Silver Spring, MD 20910
President: Kathlin Smith
silverspring@folmc.org

Twinbrook
202 Meadow Hall Drive
Rockville, MD 20851
President: Elaine Joselovitz 
twinbrook@folmc.org

White Oak
11701 New Hampshire Avenue
Silver Spring, MD 20904​
President: Frank Altrichter
whiteoak@folmc.org
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FOLMC CHAPTERS

Chapter Book Sales
For a full list of book sales in library 
branches, visit the MCPL website at  
http://www.montgomerycountymd.

gov/library/about/bookdonations.html

Thank You Donors
We wish to gratefully acknowledge the following donors who generously 
contributed to our end-of-year campaign. We are very proud of the work we do in 
support of libraries and are thrilled that you are partners in this endeavor.

William Adams
Nanda & Amy Alapati
Nicole Alfandre Halbreiner
Christopher Alhambra
Alf & Barbara Andreassen
Tebabu Assefa &  

Sara Mussie
Gilbert & Bernice August
Milton Axley
Ralph Baker
Diane Baker
Steve & Kate Baldwin
Aaron Barkatt
Troy & Sonja Barsky
Rebecca Bauer
Mary Beale
Shalini Benson
Rosemary Berger
Mary Louise Bishop
Jim Blenko
Louis Boorstin
Evelyn Bousel
Joel & Bernice Breslau
Maria Bridges
Sarah Bromeland
Ari Z. Brooks
Janet Brown
William & Carolyn Burns
Sharon Burrell
Dom & Joanne Calabro
Patricia Carrico
Susan Chen
Shirley Clapham
Carol Clausen
Alexandra Coburn
Dolores Conger
Josie Conover
Thomas Corwin
Doug Cox
Diane Daniel
Robin Delany-Shabazz
Stewart Deutsch
John Dibbern
Sharon Doner-Feldman
Jonina Duker
Kathleen Duncan
Rashann Duvall
Sabina Dym
Jay & Adelaide Edelson
Edgar V. Weir Family 

Foundation, Inc.
Robert Ekman
Siham Eldadah
Nicholas Elie
Jay Elvove
Katie Engen
David & Ellen Epstein
Jason Fabritz
Linda Fackler
Estelle Feit
Ken Fireman

Floris Flam
Kenneth Fogash
Michael & Shoshannah 

Freilich
Richard & Lisa Garfinkel
Joan Gaul
Harold & Susan Geisel
Michael & Jennifer Gelman
Regina Germain
Natalie Getzoff
Neal Gillen
Barbara Golden
Charles Goldman
Donna Goldman
Paul Goldsmith
Marlene Goldstein
Elisabeth Gonglewski
Louise Gooding
Lynn Gottschalk
Rochelle Granat
Amy Gravell
Nina Gray
Melvyn & Sharyn  

Greberman
Mitch Green
Amy Greenberg
April Greener
Megan Guenther
Michelle Gunderson
Sarah Guroff
Garik Gutman & Gayl Selkin
William & Sandra Hagan
Edward T. & Lucy M. Hand
Max Handelsman
Jeannette Handler
William & Dorothy Heard
Cathy Henderson
Eduardo Hernandez
Jay & Linda Herson
Judy Honig
Caroline Horn
Lysette House
Charles Huppmann
Gary & Laurie Hurvitz
Tasneem Hussain
Tom Ichniowski
Shelton & Lily Jackson
Kenneth & Deborah Jaffe
Ann Johnson
James & Penelope Jones
Matthew Juhasz
Stephen Kane
Barbara Kerlin
Kiho & Elizabeth Kim
Aileen Klein
Margaret Kleinhenz
Katherine Koepsell
Jonathon Kopecky
John & Rosa Koppel
William & Beverly Kramer
Harold Krauthamer

B. Robert & Jeanette Kreiser
Keith & Robin Lawson
Carol Leahy
William & Patricia Lehman
Sonya Levine
Susan Levine
Philip Levinton
Randall Lewis
John & Sonny Lightbody
Regina Litman
Julia Lobotsky
Ernest Lunsford
Alexander Lurba
Charles MacArthur
Ed & Joan Magin
Ann Main
Rachel Maleh
David & Pamela Malmgren
Paul & Karen Mannes
Basil Manns
Diane Marcus
Kristine Martin
Stefanie Mathew
Sara Mazie
Ellen McCarthy
Margaret McDonald
Patricia McMahon
Roger Metcalf
James & Laurie Mielke
James Montgomery
Connie Morella
William & Anita Morrison
Bruce Moyer
Noelle Nakamoto
Kathleen Nixon
Jane Olmstead
Robert & Kay Oshel
Carol Oshinsky
James & Roberta Owens
Frederic & S&ra Parsons
John & Eileen Pensinger
Dorothy Perkins
Richard & Martha Pine
Lance & Sheila Pohl
Aimee Primeaux
Selena Ramkeesoon
Kathleen Rapp
Jeanne Rathsack
Jim & Lisa Richardson
John & Mary Roberts
James & Judith Robinson
Jaime Robles
Allan Rogers
Arthur Rosen
Robert & Sarah Rosenbaum
Ita Ruslina
Howard & Eliana Sachar
Pam Saussy
Allan Savage
Cara Schoem

Elizabeth Schouten
Richard & Geane Schubert
Leonard Schuchman
Michael Schwed
Joseph Scinto
Miles Sedgwick
Barry Shapiro
David Shapiro
Marnie Shaul
Jeffrey Sheppard
Luda Shields
Phyllis Sholinsky
Mary Shull
Gary & Abby Simms
Kathy Sklar
Eric Smith
Jill Smudski
Steven Snapp
Patricia Snee
Daniel & Ingeborg Sober
Henry & Gail Solomon
Robert & Joan Spirtas
Susan Spock
David Stein
Mitchell Stengel
Gail Sumter
Chris Swan
Randall Swisher
David Tallerico
Eva Tewel
Maryellen & Gene Thirolf
Cara Thomas
Barry & Jo Ann Thompson
Tom Thomson
Lauren Thoreson
Jon Thorsen
Roberta Tisch
Donald Turnbull
Michael Wajda
Dawn Watts
Deborah Weinstein
Richard & Jeanne Weiss
Elizabeth Weitz
Earle West
Nadine Wettstein
James Whalen
Patricia Whittington
Dorothy Wicker
Anita Willens
Carol Witt
Linda Wolpert
Stephen Wood
Tanner Wray
Rivka Yerushalmi
Janice Zalen
Ruth Zwick

If you think your name 
has been omitted in error, 
please contact us at  
(240) 777-0020.



find

21 Maryland Avenue
Suite 310
Rockville, Maryland 20850-2389

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

ROCKVILLE BOOKSTORE – EXPANDED
Randolph Hills Shopping Center
4886 Boiling Brook Parkway, Rockville, MD 
(301) 984-3300

WHEATON BOOKSTORE – NOW OPEN! 
at the Old Silver Spring Library
8901 Colesville Road, Silver Spring, MD 
(301) 933-1110

GAITHERSBURG BOOKSTORE – CLOSED

A BOOK TO LOVE AT  
FRIENDS’ BOOKSTORES

MEMORIAL AND HONORARY GIVING
FOLMC receives thoughtful contributions in memory of friends 
and relatives who have passed away, as well as to celebrate 
special occasions. The following gifts were received during 2017.

IN MEMORY OF:
Cynthia and Ben Burton
Barbera Buzas
Beverly Campbell
Frank Chiancone
Dottie Davies
Bill Franz
Chuck Freed
William Gleysteen
Shirley Krieg
Rakan Lane
Carole Main
Donald Monk
Katherine Milburn
Maggie Nightingale
Lisa Peto
Robin Smith
Frances Stambaugh

IN HONOR OF:
Ari Z. Brooks
Herb & Alene Chabot
Jonina Duker
Emmett Freeman
Peggy Gervasi
Celia Jaffe
Cay Keller
Aileen Klein
Mark Niles
Jim Polk
Steve Schmal
Susan Scolnik

If you think your loved one’s  
name has been omitted in  
error, please contact us at  
(240) 777-0020.

To give a gift in memory or honor of, visit our website  
www.folmc.org and click the orange DONATE button in the 
top right corner. When entering your donation information,  
complete the field for special purposes and dedications. Be 
sure to include  the name of  your loved one or honoree so 
we can send an acknowledgement letter for your gift.

Get social and stay up to date on all 
the latest FOLMC news.  

 Facebook.com/FOLMC    @FOLMC   @folmcmd


